
Holland Conservation Commission 

  
Minutes of Commission meeting held on April 12, 2005. 
  
Present:  Mary vandenBerg, Chairperson, Steven Anderstrom, Patricia Caron, and Rolf Hilbig.  
Absent:  Howard Fife, Helen Kreiger, and James Wettlaufer. 
  
7:00 p.m.  Chairperson called the meeting to order. 
  
7:03 p.m.  Minutes of Commission Meeting held on April 5, 2005, were read, accepted and distributed. 
  
Old Business: 

The site visit on 4-9-05 at 10:00 a.m. to inspect Thomas P. Baltazar’s property at 12 Sandy Beach Rd. 
by the HCC was done.  The Board felt that there were several issues that needed to be addressed.  Mr. 
Baltazar is to provide to the Board the decision of the ZBA made 10-15-02, obtain a current tax 
receipt, and a plan documenting erosion control of the water coming off of Stoney Hill. 
  
Several members also visited Andy Goodhall’s property on Stoney Hill Rd., DEP File #184-168 and 
found that he requires hay bails be placed in between the house and the property line on the North 
side.  Motion made by Mary vandenBerg that a letter addressing this issue be sent to Mr. Goodhall.  
Seconded and approved by all. 
  
Received a copy of the certified receipt sent to Thomas Gould indicating he received his Order of 
Conditions. 
  
Howard Fife, (Agent) reported his site visit regarding Thomas Dillon’s request for a Certificate of 
Compliance.  He did not feel that Mr. Dillon was in compliance.  Steven Anderstrom made the motion 
that a letter be written to Mr. Dillon requesting him to come before the Board and that Mark Farrell be 
called.  Seconded and approved by all. 
  

We received in the mail a Notice of Intent from Greenhill Engineering representing Gary Powers who 
wants to repair a septic system at 36 Lake Shore Dr., Map R-24-C.  After reviewing the proposed septic 
system’s plans, a Motion was made by Mary vandenBerg to ask Heather Blakeley of the Board of Health 
to attend the Public Hearing to be scheduled when her time permits.  Seconded and approved by all. 
  
We received from the New England Lumber Inc. a request for a Public Hearing for the purpose of an 
‘Abbreviated Notice of Resource Area Delineation’ at Map 7, Lot C2.  Motion made by Pat Caron to 
hold the hearing on April 26, 2005 at 7:30 p.m. to be printed in The Republican on April 18, 2005.  
Seconded and approved by all.  New England Lumber Inc. to be notified by mail of the hearing. 
  
We also received a Forest Cutting Plan from Kimball P. Moore.  The plan needs to be signed off by 
‘Service Forester/Director’s Agent’ and dated. 
  
No Citizens came. 
  
Motion to adjourn made by Rolf Hilbig, seconded and approved by all. Meeting adjourned at 8:50 p.m. 

  
Respectfully submitted by: 
  
Patricia J. Caron, Secretary 

  
Copies to:  Select Board, Town Clerk, Board of Health, Planning Board, Building Inspector, 
Highway Surveyor, File and HCC Chairperson  
  

 


